MEETING OF THE SUB-WORKING GROUP ON THE ROADMAP

The Hague, 12-14 October 2009

Explanatory document for Item 3.2 of the agenda: Process for testing the draft Roadmap

In the Annotations to the Provisional Agenda (UNEP/CBD/BS/AHTEG-RA&RM/SWG.1/1/1/Add.1) it is stated that under Agenda Item 3.2, ‘the Sub-Working Group will be invited to define an approach for testing the effectiveness of the draft Roadmap. The aim of the testing process is not to perform a de novo risk assessment but rather to find out whether, by using an actual dossier, the Roadmap indeed follows, in a logical and complete order, the risk assessment process in accordance with Annex III of the Protocol.

The testing process may be initiated during this meeting, if time allows, and may continue afterwards in accordance the agreed schedule in the AHTEG action plan.’

In the online discussions of the SWG there has been some discussion on the testing process.
From this discussion it became clear that at least in the initial phase the SWG wants the testing exercise to be a collective endeavor of the group. When and how testing by others outside the group will be done is subject to discussion. It is clear, though, that the Roadmap will be taken into consideration during the online discussions in preparation of the second session of the AHTEG. This will in fact be, to a certain extent, a test of the Roadmap.
The purpose of the exercise that is initiated in the October meeting of the SWG is to check whether any points to consider, that generally come up in risk assessment, are missing in the Roadmap. The proposed way to do this is to run through an actual dossier and match the issues that one would encounter in doing a risk assessment of this dossier are matched by points to consider in the Roadmap. The purpose is not to do an in-depth discussion of the actual case, but the participants will be much more involved in the procedural approach of the risk assessment of the case, as an example of risk assessment in general.

Two dossiers have been proposed to be used in the exercise: the 1507 maize and the LY038 maize (see the discussion thread at https://bch.cbd.int/onlineconferences/roadmap_ahteg_ra.shtml?threadid=1329).

The document on the 1507 maize is rather extensive and detailed, while the LY038 document provides less detail, but has been proposed as a more interesting case for risk assessment. As we are not so much interested in the actual risk assessment, the 1507 maize document is probably the better choice for the discussion during the meeting.

You are invited to consider the 1507 maize document before the meeting, and prepare your views on points to consider that would be useful for the risk assessment of this case as well as for risk assessment in general, and that are not yet represented in the Roadmap.

The 1507 maize document has been posted as a document for the October meeting of the SWG, on the document exchange site for the Roadmap: http://bch.cbd.int/onlineconferences/docs_ahteg_ra.shtml 
A link to the LY038 document is available in the comment of David Quist, in the discussion thread mentioned above: https://bch.cbd.int/onlineconferences/roadmap_ahteg_ra.shtml?threadid=1329 
